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Policy: 
JFABB 

ADMISSION OF INTERNATIONAL STUDENTS 

 
This policy is applicable to the admission of students who are considered international, exchange, students 

accompanying parents or legal guardians who are not Canadian citizens or permanent residents, non-

permanent residents and Canadian citizens or permanent residents whose parents or legal guardians reside 

outside of Canada. In all cases, the International Student Program must be contacted. 

 

The Division recognizes the educational and cultural value of international students and student exchange 

programs, and authorizes the admission of international students to the regular educational programs offered 

in the Division’s schools subject to meeting the conditions of admission established for the requested program. 

 

For a student to qualify as an exchange student, the student must satisfy the Division’s ‘Guidelines for Student 

Exchange Programs’ (JFABB-E-1), meet the requirements of Citizenship and Immigration Canada, and be 

approved for admission by the Principal of the requested/assigned school and the Director of the International 

Student Program. 

 

Privately sponsored international students may be enrolled if the student has met the requirements of 

Citizenship and Immigration Canada, has submitted all necessary applications, been approved for study in the 

Division by the Director of the International Student Program, and has paid the necessary fees. 

 

Students accompanied by parents/legal guardians residing in the Division who have secured a Work Permit 

from Citizenship and Immigration Canada that is valid on September 30 of the academic year will be admitted 

to study in the Division without payment of fee, provided the student(s) is attending classes in the school on 

September 30th of the school year, and has approval from the Director of the International Student Program. 

Refunds are subject to JFABB-E-2. 

 

Students accompanied by parents/legal guardians residing in the Division who have secured a Study Permit 

from Citizenship and Immigration Canada that is valid on September 30 of the academic year for a 

degree/diploma program at a recognized post secondary institution will be admitted to study in the Division 

without payment of fees, provided the student(s) is attending classes in the school on September 30th of the 

school year, and has approval from the Director of the International Student Program. The parent/legal 

guardian must be in attendance at the institute a minimum of 50% of the time. Refunds are subject to JFABB-

E2. 
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All international students, regardless of the program sought, must identify a Divisionally approved custodian 

who is a resident in the City of Winnipeg prior to admission. The Director of International Student Program or 

designate assumes responsibility for the custodianship of the students involved in the Homestay Program. 

 

The continuance of a student in the Division shall be subject to compliance with the Division’s Standard of 

Behaviour. 


